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® December 7 Christmas Party
at Brann’s

Inside this issue:

WMEWO&:. .

October has arrived. And with it comes
time for nominations to our Board of Di-
rectors. So we will be having a general

meeting this month for that purpose.

We will meet on October 19 at Brann’s
on South Division in Grand Rapids.
Meeting time will be at 7:30 pm.

Our By-laws and Constitution have been
revised. With the new revisions the gen-
eral membership will now be electing di-
rectors to the board. The board will then
select the officers for the year. With this
change taking effect for 2005 we will
need to elect seven directors :
from the membership. If you
want to run or would like to
nominate someone, please come
to the meeting to take part in
the election process. Elections
will be held at the November
meeting.

We also have the Christmas
Party coming up. Once again it
will be at Brann’s in Grand
Rapids. Look later in the news-

letter for the flyer and reservation form.
Come out and help us wrap up the year.

The board will soon be planning events
for next year. If there is something you
would like the club to do, then let a mem-
ber of the board know. Or better yet vol-
unteer to organize an event.

Dues for 2005 can be paid anytime. You
can send a check to Bob Janei directly at
the address listed on the back or to the
club address. Dues for 2005 are now
$18.00 (Junior rates are $9.00, add $1 for
family).
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There is not a whole lot of new things to
report this month. This is just the time
of the year when all the car activity
comes to a halt.

Our cars will soon be ready for hiberna-
tion. But some may see a little work be-
ing done on them over the winter.

I am working on my Greenbrier. I am

taking an auto body class at the Ottawa
County Careerline Tech Center. The
Greenbrier has become my project.

Steve Ridderman has acquired a ‘64
coupe. He reports it is a driver/beater.
Specific plans for the car have not yet
been announced.

Dave Ziebarth will be undertaking an
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September. General Meeting

The club gathered at Famous Dave’s Barbecue in Mus-
kegon for our September meeting.

We congregated in the parking lot of the Lakes Mall to
start. We were even visited by someone driving a dune
buggy. He bragged the VW engine was pushing 200
horsepower. The lack of wheelie bars made some skepti-
cal.

With little official business to conduct several of the
members who made the trip, headed back home. The
rest of the group made their way
into Famous Dave’s to see why
Dave’s famous. We found out. It
seems Dave must have an affinity

The food may have had something to do with the fame
also. I don’t know as anyone left the restaurant hungry.

It was nice to see some of the members such as Bryan
Pulsipher and Reggie Stroebe at a meeting. Hopefully
we can schedule more gatherings around the area to en-
courage other members attend.

All members in attendance were given a copy of the pro-
posed Constitution and By-Laws. That was the only
business issue at the meeting.

All members then went their
separate ways.

for Corvairs as we found Corvair
parts hanging on the walls for
decoration.

Constititution and By-Laws Revised

At the October Board Meeting to proposed revisions to
the the club’s Constitution and By-Laws were made offi-
cial.

As mentioned on the front page this will directly affect
everyone in the way that we elect our board. Most other
changes were in the form of procedural changes in the
way that the board does business.

There also were changes made in the job duties of the
Secretary and Treasurer. The Seretary is now desig-
nated as the Resident Agent for the club. That makes
the responsibility of state and CORSA filings fall on the
Secretary.

The Treasurer now has the duty of maintaining a list of
all assets of the club. This will aid us in the use of those
assets for shows and gatherings. Bob Janei needs to
start this list and needs the help of any member with
anything that belongs to the club. Please supply a list
of club property that you have in your possession to him
at the earliest convenience. Right now we would like to
find the club banner. Anyone out there have it?

Thanks to Bob Janei, Dave Ziebarth and Norm Witte for
their assistance in updating these important docu-
ments. Look for your copy in the mail in the next few
weeks.

engine repair project on his ‘65 Monza. After some diag-
nostics, it was determined he had dropped a valve seat
on the number 5 cylinder. He will soon be pulling the
head off for repair or replacement. I'm sure that with all
Dave has done to the car recently he would like to sub-
mit some articles highlighting his experiences. We look
forward to hearing about the installation of the new in-
terior and repair of the engine.

Bryan Pulsipher cast some new emblems for his Ramp-
side project. He brought them to the September meeting
to show off. They looked pretty good. Maybe we can
have Bryan submit an article on the process with some
pictures. What do you say Bryan?

Anybody else want to tell about putting their cars away
for the winter? Or about getting a beater ready to drive
for the winter?
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Last month we featured a picture of Dave Ziebarth at a duty onto me.
younger age. For those of you who don’t know Dave very

well here’s his story: This month we are featuring a picture of a “newer

member. He has been around for a few years and in
I was born in Detroit but grew up ln Grand Rapids‘ that time has become much more Visible in the Club.

I am the oldest of three boys and one girl. I always
liked cars growing up. I got into Corvairs because of
my Uncle Bill. Every time we went to visit him and
my Aunt Jane in Indianapolis, he always had a dif-
ferent Corvair he was working on. My cousins drove
the same Corvair but each of them had to have it
painted a different color when it was their turn to
drive it.

He has aged a little since this picture was taken, but not
by much. At least he has a driver’s license (we think).

I bought my first Corvair the summer after my sen-
ior year in high school. It was a 1966 500 coupe. 1
purchased the Evening Orchid convertible back in
1994 and sold the coupe in 1996. I was in WMCC in
1989 - 1992 and then rejoined in 1996 or 1997 (I
can't remember the year).

My wife, Heather, was born in Big Rapids and even-
tually moved next door to the house I used to live in
(my family moved out in 1973). She and I met while
working at Gordon Food Service and we have been
married for almost 9 years. We have one dog, a
cocker spaniel named Tessie. Heather is used to be-
ing around cars as her father owns a 1966 GTO and
a 1956 Pontiac Safari station wagon.

I could still use more pictures and biographies for this

She likes to quilt and sew. feature. Please send them to me for inclusion.
Dave has served in various positions (vice-president and This is a great way to get to know our members a little
president) in the club since joining. Dave currently is better.

web-master for the WMCC web-site. He has done an
outstanding job on that over the years. He also just re-
cently “retired” from the position of editor passing that

Bonthdays and Aunivensanies

I felt a little guilty after I sent out the September news- ‘gm in Octaber

letter and realized I hadn’t included birthday and anni-

versary listings. So I thought I would make up for it Allison Witte October 07

here. So I checked the records and found none listed for Chuck Nelson October 14

September. Beth Byron (Konkle) October 17
Rachelle Hagen (Godsil) October 31

I did find listings for October so here are those with spe-
cial celebrations this month: Annivensanies in Octoben

Dave & Heather Ziebarth October 07
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Fall (Color Tour

The 2004 edition of the Fall Color Tour is now a mem-
ory. From all reports it was a good time for all who at-
tended.

The group was to meet at Rosie’s Diner at 9:00 with a
start planned for about 9:30. Somewhere in that time
frame Steve Ridderman and Ryan Counterman were on
the side of the highway broken down.

Steve frantically called me looking for help. Of course
because of work obligations I wasn’t much help. Fortu-
nately they found Dave Teppo at home. He brought out
a fuel pump and rod and helped get Steve’s Greenbrier
running. This was the Greenbrier that Steve bought
from Dave several years ago. I guess buying a vehicle
from Dave is a good deal with roadside assistance in-
cluded.

The group was finally assemble at Rosie’s around 10:00
and they were off. Names of all attendees have not been
forwarded to me. There were mostly Corvairs in the
caravan with only one water pumper in the group.

Steve managed to keep his Greenbrier running for the
rest of the day and pressed it into duty to shuttle people
back to the woods for lunch.

Dave Ziebarth’s
GMC Jimmy
helped move peo-
ple also.

Dan Konkle even
braved the rough
terrain into the
woods with his
racer.

Dan provided the following description of the day:

The hospitality and ambience were superb. Steve
really got a kick out of driving the old Massey-
Ferguson tractor and Norm's hayrides through the
woods were idyllic. It was cold when we got there
but there was a warm stove in the quonset hut and
logs burning in the firepit. The drive up was pretty
nice too.

Dan even mentioned that the top on the ‘64 convertible
in the group never went up.

= { |
Ryan and Dave getting a lesson on how to make maple syrup from
Mrs. Witte.

A very big thank you to the Witte family for hosting this
event.




VOLUME 31, ISSUE 8

LIFTER NOISE

PAGE 5

Octobiern Boand Meeting

1) Meeting called to order by President Steve Ridder- posed changes. The proposal passed.

man at 8:13 pm. Members present: Bob Janei, d) October meeting: The color tour was scheduled

Steve Ridderman, John Cole, Ryan Counterman, to be the October meeting. However, with the

and Dan Konkle. Meeting was held at Pearl Street nominations for the board needing to be made

Big Boy in Grand Rapids. this month a regular meeting will take place on

2) Financial Report: Bob handed out the report show- October 19 at Brann’s on South Division in

ing a current balance of $2042.64. This is showing a Grand Rapids.

little higher than expected as bills for September 5) New Business:

newsletter are not included. Also dues for 2005 are a) Christmas Party on December 7 at Brann’s.

now being paid. Approved by acclamation 1) A flyer will be placed in the October news-

3) Minutes of the September Meeting were read by letter. Deadline for reservation is Novem-
John and approved by acclamation. ber 30. Cost will be $15.00 for single,
4) Old Business: $25.00 for couple.

a) Brief discussion of establishing an events chair i1) Bob, Steve and John will try to round up
for next year. items to be used as gifts and door prizes.

b) Color tour scheduled for the weekend. Steve to b) Club assets: A list of club assets will be put to-
call Norm on Saturday morning with a count of gether by Bob Janei. A note asking for members
those attending. help will be put in the newsletter.

c¢) Constitution and By-Laws revisions: Steve col- 6) Meeting adjourned at 8:49 pm.
lected ballots from board members to ratify pro-

7 p)
neasunen ¢ Report
Beginning balance $1944.64
Income Expenses
Dues 2005 $30.00 None for the month
Logo Product  $40.00
Misc $28.00 Ending Balance $2042.64

Total Income $98.00
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Clnistmas Party

On December 7, 2004

WA be cebobrating Christmas
You are indited Lo help us colcbrate.
She party will take place ot
Brann e Steakhonse
4157 Souwth Disision
Sisaler 6:30
BBQ Ribe Coot:
Sabmon with Rice $15.00 singfe
@W "‘(Dw? $25.00 COdAj)lv,
@ Dinnors will inchude: Salad, polato, volls, REOVP to Bok Janei by
deasent, and boserage (coffee or Lea). November 30

Christmas Party Reservations

Name:

Number attending: Amount enclosed:

To resere your space at the party detach the lower portion of this page and send
with your check to Bob Janei by November 30, 2004 at: 2141 Shawnee Dr. SE,
Grand Rapids, MI 49506.
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lassified Ado

Corvairs - 1964 Spyder, 1966 Monza Convertible - the
64 has less than 5000 miles on the rebuilt motor but needs
the valves adjusted to get running. Car is from Oklahoma
and is 90 percent rust free. The 66 needs the carbs adjusted
to run correctly; body is in good shape no rot holes just minor
faults. Both cars have had the brake systems totally rebuilt

It's CLARK'S if it's

CORVAIR®

® Over 10,000 different new parts

® Over 3,000 used parts

® Over 670 pages of parts

@ Also buying new, used, and NOS parts. Call
or write Mark or Cal for quote.

steel floor panels dune buggy  weatherstrips
steel patch panels suspension trim
mid engine V-8 emblems carpets
technical assistance interior engine
VW bus transplant  shop manuals wiring

assembly manuals
Parts! ® Get your 2002-06 catalog @ Service!

(CLARK'S 3 catalog set ) $6.00 rushed (U.S.A.),

Canada & foreign more.
Includes: main catalog (over 400-pgs.), specialty cat (210-pgs.), and price
list & supplement

CLARK'S CORVAIR PARTS,® INC.

400 Mohawk Trail Box C, Shelburne Falls, MA 01370
www.corvair.com ¢ e-mail: clarks@corvair.com

S 413-625-9776 &

front to back. Parts include turbos that work all as-
sociated extras as well. Generators, alternators spare
bumpers, bumper guards, turbo heads 140 heads 140

receipts as well. Price REDUCED to $5500.00 for the
lot plus a 65 Corsa parts car. Jim Sourbeck, Grand
Rapids, JSourbeck@aol.com or (616) 241-4230 (home)

100's of Corvair parts - Engines, transmissions,
blocks, heads, interior, trim. Call with your needs.
We are liquidating our collection one part or all.
Munk’s Motors (248)681-8081 ask for Rob

Barn Cleaning — Many parts and cars among
them: ‘66 500 coupe, 110 4 speed. ‘65 Monza 2 door
that ran well when parked in 1990. 6 door red van
(63?) that had some minor rust repair welded along
the bottom interior side panel between the wheel
wells but otherwise the body is in good shape. There
is a smashed and rusted green Greenbrier Deluxe for
parts. ‘66 burgundy Monza convertible, it will never
be a show car, would make it a good summer. driver.
Red ‘66 500 4 door, I went through it stem to stern,
the rust is patched, Saginaw 4 speed, 110 with forged
pistons, Dale clutch, all balanced. None of the cars
are what I would call collector items. Several Power-
glide as well as early and Saginaw 4 speeds and a
couple of 140's, These are not freebees but I would
consider offers from someone who has had poor luck
finding something or would need parts to

go with one of the cars or vans. Other parts avail-
able also. Rick Linn [rhlinn@yahoo.com]

Club Merchandise—We have large magnets with
the club logo available. These would be good to put
on your car for parades. Cost is $40/pair. We also
have coffee mugs ($7) and static decals ($1) avail-
able. Contact Bob Janei if interested. Dave Ziebarth
has club t-shirts at a cost of $12 each.

At the left is the cover of the
CORSA Communique from
July of 1986.

This is how CORSA members
were shown Grand Rapids
just before the convention
here in 1986.

The car belonged to then
President, Tom Lannon. Tom
has since sold the car and is
no longer a member of the
club.

This is the second time a car from the West Michigan
Corvair Club grace the cover of the Communique. 1
will include the third and final cover in a future edi-
tion of the newsletter.

Maybe we should have a photo contest of our mem-
bers and see if we could get another member’s car
pictured. Or if you would like I could do a large pic-
ture on the front page of the newsletter.
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Lifter Noise is the monthly publication of the West
Michigan Corvair Club. Deadlines for articles and clas-
sified advertising is the first of the Month and should be

mailed to the editor at: John Cole, 104 Spruce Ave., Hol-

land, MI 49423 or e-mailed to wmcc@corvair.org. All
material is subject to editing.

Membership in the West Michigan Corvair Club is on an
annual basis. Individual dues are $18.00/year. Junior
membership (17 years & younger) are $9.00/year. Fam-
ily memberships are $19.00/year. Dues are pro-rated if
joining during the year.

Meetings are typically held the third Tuesday of the
month at Brann’s Restaurant, 4157 South Division,
Wyoming, MI. E-mail wmcc@corvair.org for verification
of time and location.

Original articles are the property of the WMCC and are
intended for use in our publications. Articles may be
used by CORSA or any CORSA chapter with credit
given to the author and/or Lifter Noise. Any other use
must have written permission from the editor.

©WMCC Lifter Noise, 2004

WIHEEC Officens

President: Steve Ridderman, 720 West Gun River Dr., Plainwell,
MI 49080, (269)685-6377, vaircollector@msn.com

Vice President: Ryan Counterman, 5685 Douglas Ave., Kalama-
zoo, MI 49004, (269)262-8887, vairking@hotmail.com

Secretary: John Cole, 104 Spruce Ave., Holland, MI 49423, (616)
395-0021, jjcole@triton.net

Treasurer: Bob Janei, 2141 Shawnee Dr. SE, Grand Rapids, MI
49506 (616)243-3462, rdjanei@comcast.net

Deinectons

Dan Konkle (2004), 6574 Rogueview Ct. NE, Belmont, MI 49306,
(616)364-1009, dankle@comcast.net

Vacant (2005)

Gary Gruetzmacher (2004), 600 West Monroe (M-43), Bangor, MI
49013, (269)427-7232

Dave Teppo (2004), 1063 Eastwood Ave. SE, East Grand Rapids,
MI 49509, (616)285-0311, dteppo@sbcglobal.net

Bill Wright (2005) 449 E. River Rd., Muskegon, MI 49442, (231)
744-9123, lwrigh@remc4.k12.mi.us




